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 What was an important lesson I learned?

 What did I accomplish that I'm most proud of?

 What was my biggest challenge?

 What is my favorite memory?

 How did I grow?

 What new skill do I want to learn?

 What do I want to accomplish?

 How can I go out of my comfort zone?

 What is a memory I would like to make?

 How do I want to grow?

I always get excited to break into my new, shiny planner near the

end of the year, and start planning out the future. But sometimes,

the year doesn't always end up the way you envisioned it to be (in

January of 2022, I certainly did not expect to be your Extension

Agent!). It's still a good idea to start writing down goals,

expectations, and reflection notes this time of year. This helps you

identify your personal growths and challenges.

Here are some questions you can ask yourself to reflect on this

past year:

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

And some questions to ask yourself coming into the new year:

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

Writing these down ever year will help you recognize how you've

grown as a young person, and how you can tackle challenges that

you may face in the future.

I hope you all enjoy the time with your families this holiday season

and have a very Merry Christmas!

Yearly Reflection Questions Important Dates
Area Teen Fun Day
Remind
Clubs
Projects
Club Happenings
Piggy Bank Contest
Contact Info

IN THIS ISSUE

Office Closures

December 26 - January 2 for 

Christmas & New Years

Office Reopens

 on Tuesday, January 3

Thank you to all who joined for an evening of fun and

creativity, and to support Breckinridge County 4-H  at the

Painting Party with Dezi's Dezigns!



December
5- Passport Kitchen

15- Cloverbud Holiday Workshop
19- Livestock Meeting
19-30- School Winter Break
20- 4-H Teen Fun Day
20- Animal Shelter Donations Due
20- Grub & Gloves Donations Due
24- Christmas Eve
25- Christmas Day
26-30 Office Closed for the Holidays

January
1- New Years Day
2- New Year Holiday Office Closed
3- Piggy Bank Contest Due
6- Deadline to Register for Global Table

12- Livestock Club Meeting
14- Livestock Volunteer Certification Training
16- Martin Luther King Jr Day
16- Country Ham Cure Day
17- Extension Board Meeting
20- Rabbit Club Meeting



Remind has updated! Please sign up even if you are a returning 4-H Family! All members are
encouraged to sign up for the General Breckinridge County 4-H Remind. Please sign up for club
specific reminders as well! Signing up is as easy and simple as an email or text to the appropriate
addresses or the number below.

Club, Project, or Subjects Text this Message To This Number

General Breckinridge Co. 4-H @general4-h

81010

Arts, Needlework, Crafts @artcultura

Natural Resources (Entomology, Outdoor
Adventures, Forestry, etc)

@4hsmall

Cloverbuds @4hbud

4-H Council @council4

Livestock, Ham, and Horse @4hlives

Shooting Sports @4hsho

Performing Arts, Music, Chorus @4hmusik

Teen, Leadership, and Career @4hteencar

B R E C K I N R I D G E  4 - H  N E W S L E T T E R |   2 2 - 1 2

Club, Project, or Subjects Send Email To...

General Breckinridge Co. 4-H general4-h@mail.remind.com

Arts, Needlework, Crafts artcultura@mail.remind.com

Natural Resources (Entomology, Outdoor
Adventures, Forestry, etc)

4hsmall@mail.remind.com

Cloverbuds council4@mail.remind.com

4-H Council foodsew@mail.remind.com

Livestock, Ham, and Horse 4hlives@mail.remind.com

Shooting Sports 4hsho@mail.remind.com

Performing Arts, Music, Chorus 4hmusik@mail.remind.com

Teen, Leadership, and Career 4hteencar@mail.remind.com



CHRISTMAS PIZZA PARTY
Educational Video (Temple Grandin)

Opportunity for members to give speeches
All officers must give speeches at this meeting!

DECEMBER 12
6:00 PM CT




Livestock ClubLivestock Club

Breckinridge
County 4-H

Breckinridge
County

Farmers' Market &
Educational 

 Faciltiy

For more
information call

270-756-2182





Stop by the Extension Office to pick up this fun
holiday kit where you will make a light-up Christmas
card using copper tape, LEDs, and a coin battery! This
is a really fun STEM project that you can do around
the holidays. You will learn the basics of electricity
and circuits while making a custom card to give to
your friends and family.
Kits are limited and they are first come first serve for
all youth!



4-H Members, interested in showing, raising, or
just learning more about rabbits, are encouraged
to join the Breckinridge County 4-H Rabbit Club.
This club is a hands-on and engaging club that
teaches 4-H Members about rabbit anatomy,
nutrition, handling skills, showmanship, and much
more.

Mark your calendars for the next
Rabbit Club Meeting!
6:00 PM CT
January 20

The 4-H Treble Chorus is a club for children in Breckinridge County grades 3 through 6. In this club, you
will sing, learn how to read music, play bells, and rehearse for concert for the community!

In November, the 4-H Treble Chorus had a Choir Camp, 
where they practiced for their Veteran's Day Concert later
 in the evening, learned about flag etiquette, wrote 
Veteran's Day cards to local veterans in Breckinridge
County, learned about service dogs, therapy dogs, and
dogs used in the military, went downtown to the old
courthouse and placed a wreath at the monument before
singing a beautiful song.
Stay tuned for the next 4-H Treble Chorus Concert and more practices in 2023! If you are  interested in
joining us next year, please contact the office at 270-756-2182.

All 4-H Youth who intend to complete a
livestock project, or show livestock, MUST
complete six educational hours!
Participating in the Livestock Club is a great
opportunity for youth to make forever friends,
and gain endless knowledge of livestock. Youth
will learn daily care, nutrition, health, marketing,
and items needed to own and show the animal.

Mark your calendars for Livestock 4-H Club
Meeting Dates!
6:00 PM CT
December 12
January 12
Snow Day: February 6
February 27
March 16
April 17 Do you want your club events and/or activities featured in the

January newsletter? Contact the office at 270-756-2182 or email
Anna.Denny@uky.edu by the first week of January.



Breckinridge County 4-H
offered a five week cultural
engagement program for local
youth grades 3 and up. The
youth developed life skills as
they learned about kitchen
safety and how to prepare
foods from near and far
cultures.
Each week, the participants
gathered at the Breckinridge
County Cooperative Extension
Service Building to learn about
a different country.

Maddison Miiller mixing in
multiple spices to make

"Bunny Chow"!

Countries the 4-H Members
explored were Mexico,
Germany, South Africa, Laos,
and Brazil. They were also sent
home with a kit that included a
recipe, a luggage tag with links
to learn about the featured
country's language, an
ingredient list, a brochure
about the country, a boarding
pass with a link to the cooking
video, and stickers to put in
their passport each week. This
program allowed youth to
reflect on cultures of other
countries, as well as, their own. 

The Breckinridge County 4-H
Council partnered with Dezi
Dezigns to bring members of
the community together for a
Painting Party as a fundraiser
to raise money for 4-H youth
programming. Thirteen
participants attended to learn

how to paint an adorable
holiday themed gnome
painting, enjoy refreshments,
and the company of fellow 4-H
supporters in the community.
A special thank you goes out to
Dezi from Dezi Dezigns for
hosting this fun evening!

4-H is growing here in
Breckinridge County!

We have 21 NEW first year 
4-H members to join us this
year. Welcome to the Club!

Still Need to Enroll?
Remember to stop by the
Extension Office to pick up an
enrollment form! Enrollment
forms will also be available at
club meetings. Just check with
your club leader.

Invite a Friend!
4-H is fun and for everyone.
Invite your friends to join you,
and share with them your
favorite part about being in the
largest youth organization in
the world!



4-H Country Ham Project
4-H members will receive 2 hams to cure, they learn how to cure hams
and hang their hams for 8 months.

After the hams are cured, youth are required to give a presentation on a
specific topic related to country hams.

Youth are required to give a 3-5 minute presentation at the KY State Fair
on August 17, 2023.

Youth must get 6 hours of classroom instruction to compete at State
Fair. We will have monthly meetings after school at Extension Office.

Any youth 9-18 years old may participate.

 COST: $65 includes 2 hams, cure mix & supplies
Cost may vary please check with your local county.

The deadline to sign up is Friday, December 9 at 3:30 PM CT. If
you are interested in learning more, please contact the Extension
Office at 270-756-2182 or email Anna at anna.denny@uky.edu 



2023 Kentucky 4-H Country Ham Project 

_________________________________________
Parents Signature Date 

_________________________________________ 
4-H’er Signature Date
_________________________________________
Agent Signature Date

NAME_______________________________________________________________________


ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________


TELEPHONE___________________________________COUNTY_____________________


BIRTHDATE________________________________________________GRADE___________ 
Please read each and initial you understand the requirements of the project: 

 

Senior (Born 2004 – 2008); Discuss the pests that infest country hams and how to 
control them.

Please note – ALL SENIOR’S PRESENTATIONS MUST BE AT LEAST 2 MINUTES LONG OR
THEY WILL BE DIS-QUALIFIED AND HAMS FORFIETED.

All winning hams will be placed on display at the Kentucky State Fair and will be returned at its conclusion. 

By taking part in the country ham project, I am responsible for the
following: 

4-H
Member 
 Initial 

Parent
Initial 

Must complete 6 hours of training under the supervision of a certified livestock
volunteer. 
Giving a 3-5-minute presentation at KY State Fair on the required topic: 

 Country hams are susceptible to various pests; identify those pests and 
discuss the various ways the pests can be controlled and/or eliminated. 

Junior (Born 2013– 2009); Discuss the history of the country ham. Country ham is

considered a Southeastern food, but that was not always the case. Before mechanical

refrigeration, salting food was a common preservation method. Discuss the history of the

country ham and how it became part of Kentucky’s food heritage. 

 
Pay $65.00 fee – you will receive 2 hams 
(Failure to complete the project, fee will NOT be refunded and you will forfeit both hams, Upon

forfeit, if the two hams are not returned an additional $60.00 fee will be charged and if the

additional fee is not paid the 4-H member will not be able to participate in next years’ country

ham project). 

Completion of the 4-H Country
Ham project makes 4-Her eligible

to apply for Country Ham
Scholarship, applications are due

July 2023. 





Breckinridge County Extension Office
1377 South Highway 261
Hardinsburg, KY 40143
Phone: (270) 756-2182

Office Hours
Monday through Friday
8:00 AM - 4:30 PM CT

Anna Denny
Extension Agent, 4-H Youth Development Education
anna.denny@uky.edu

Website:
breckinridge.ca.uky.edu

Facebook:
facebook.com/breckinridgeextension

 The Cooperative Extension Service prohibits discrimination in its programs and employment on the basis of race, color, age, sex, religion, 
 disability, or national origin.
To file a complaint of discrimination, contact Tim West, UK College of Agriculture, 859-257-3879; Terry Allen or Patty Bender, UK Office of Institutional Equity
and Equal Opportunity, 859-257-8927; or the USDA, Director Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W Whitten Bldg., 14th & Independence Ave. SW, Washington,
DC 20250-9410 (202-720-5964).

Mark your calendars! The West Kentucky
4-H Camp at Dawson Spring,Kentucky will
be May 30th through June 2nd, 2023. This
camp is for youth ages 9 to 14. The theme
for this year's camp is TIME WARP!

http://breckinridge.ca.uky.edu/
http://facebook.com/breckinridgeextension



